
 

HHS PAC MEETING MINUTES 

1/9/2018 

 

 

Members Present: 

Stefanie Furge, Jenifer Thomas, Cindy Shaw, Nancy Braford, Kate Gregory 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:48am 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 

Stefanie:   

DPAC REPORT (Nancy): 

 December DPAC was cancelled due to a snow day.  Next meeting will be Jan. 17, 2018. Nancy to 

attend. 

  

ADMINISTRATION REPORT: 

 

 Kate Gregory reported that: 

• Nicole Schingeck has arrange for Mental Health speakers,  former Detroit Lion Eric Hipple and his 

daughter Tarah to speak to juniors regarding mental health issues, and that it is okay to seek help.  

Both have struggled with depression and suicide. Counselors will be available for any student that may 

need them. For more information regarding Eric Hipple and his foundation, it can be found at 

www.erichipplespeaks.com. 

• Jan. 17th, Cocoa and Cram will be offered for the Freshmen 

• Winter “Spirit Week” will be held the first week of the new semester, concluding with the Winterfest 

dance on Friday, February 2nd, from 8:30-1030pm. Winterfest is a casual dance, that will follow the 

home basketball game. 

• A new class, Career College Readiness, is being offered 2nd semester.  Due to a grant, five classes 

were offered, and all have been filled with 10th and 11th graders. On March 20th, the HS will have an 

inhouse reality career fair. 

 

READING OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING (Nov, 14, 2017): 

 

• Jen Thomas motioned to approve the minutes, Cindy Shaw  2nd. 

 

TREASURER REPORT: 

• In general, Jen Thomas reported that the PAC is under budget for the year.  Money is still available 

for teacher mini-grants. Kate to mention that to the staff at their next meeting. 

• Kroger quarterly check was received $487.21 

• Senior All Night Party. Jen motioned to increase the PAC donation from $100, to $125 to make 

Sponsorship level. Motion passed. 

• Crust pie fundraiser during conferences. Total of $83 made over the two nights. ($35 for Grand 

Traverse on the first conference night, $48 for CRUST card on the 2nd night of conferences). Nancy 

made a motion to approve the budget, Cindy 2nd . 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

• Pie Fundraiser went well.  Janice Tyson was the winner of the CRUST card 

http://www.erichipplespeaks.com/


 

• SANP PAC check was to be issued. Motion made to increase the amount from $100 to $125.  See 

treasurers report.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

• Calendar of Events for upcoming PAC events. 

• Kisses (chocolate ones!) on Valentines day.  Cindy to coordinate volunteers, Nancy will order the 

kisses from Gordon Food Service, and be available on the 14th to coordinate the volunteers.  

• Teacher/Staff appreciation lunch set for May 8th, 2018. (100+ employees) 

• Possible fundraiser set up during 8th grade parent night on March 1st.  Money would be earmarked 

toward the Class of 2022, for possible lunch during LINK. 

 

CALL TO MEMBERSHIP:  

• No new business presented. 

 

Meeting was motioned to adjourn by Nancy at 8:22am, 2nd Jen/Cindy 

 

Next meeting is February 13th,  2018 at 7:45am in the High School Office.  

 


